SEPTEMBER 2021 NEWSLETTER







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA

Traveldigg.com Photo ONP

Pro Shop News

Garrett Peyton

PGA Head Golf Professional

The month of August brought plenty of excitement to the club as the weather was perfect nearly the whole month. I would like to start by congratulating both Steve Jones and Kerry Perkins for their holes in one they recorded last month. Steve knocked in his 5th ace on hole 17 and Kerry made his 10th hole in one on 17 as well! Well done to both!

Things to keep on the radar in September:

- Fall Shotgun Sept 3-5.
- Big Timber: Sept. 10, 12:00 Shotgun
- Green Aerification: Sept 13-14 (9 holes only both days)
- PAHS Band Fundraising Tournament: Sept 18. 9:30 Shotgun
- Men's Club Tournament: Sept 19th 8:30 Shotgun.
- John Wayne Saddler: Sept 25th -26th Veterans Memorial GC, Walla Walla, WA

See you on the course! Best regards, Garrett Peyton, PGA Head Golf Professional



Peninsula Golf Club September 2021 Page 2

Deborah Jacobs

The first phase of the cart path paving project is complete and what a great improvement to our course. Repaving these cart paths was a big endeavor for us to coordinate, and finaneas of most concern. Once we have enough funds available, we will plan to do another phase.

Thank you Ward, Gerald, Tim and Tory for coordinating this project!

> It's Election time!

If you are interested in being involved with the business operation of our club, now is a great time to submit your name and run for a position on the

Board of Directors. The position is a three year term and the meetings are held the 3rd Tuesday of each month.

Please consider this opportunity to cially we were only able to repave the ar- help support our club and it's future, you can submit your name and a brief letter of intent by email, mail or in the payment drop box, no later than September 23rd, to have your name on the ballot.

Thank you,

Deborah



ADMINISTRATOR NEWS Laurie McDonald

Just a heads up that billing statements for September include the semi-annual assessment for property taxes in the amount of \$100.00.

If you know of any business or have a business of your own that would benefit from advertising on our course, please let me know. We have several spaces available. Annual fee is \$750 and comes with twelve rounds of golf and we will provide the sign.

Please remember our board meetings are every third Tuesday at 5:00 pm. We encourage all members to attend.

Thanks, Laurie





Membership Totals 8/12/2021					
<u>Name</u>	Туре				
Applications— 0 Resignations—Changes	<u>o</u>				
Certificate	124				
Certificate Non- Resident	3				
Junior	9				
Military	1				
Associate	12				
Seasonal	4				
Totals:	153				

PGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Deborah Jacobs, President/Clubhouse
Tim Lusk, Vice-President/Greens Co-Chair
Cindy Schlaffman, Secretary/Finance
Greg Shield, Treasurer/Membership
Todd Negus, Facilities
Tom Humleker, Facilities Co-Chair
Gerald Peterson, Greens
Gary McLaughlin, Handicap
Ward Dunscomb, Planning



PGC Ladies Club



We held a Home and Home with the lady golfers from Cedars at Dungeness Golf Course on Aug. 20th. There were 12 ladies from each club playing a 2 person best ball. The teams included a member from PGC and a member from Dungeness. Ruth Thomson and Linda Beatty were the first place winners. Second place was Yoon Park and Doris Sparks and third place Rena Peabody & Judy Reno.

A special thanks to Doris Sparks and Garrett Peyton who did a great job putting the Home and Home together.

Our 9 a.m. Wednesdays tee times are going well with nice weather and good participation. The ladies club is slowly growing and we welcome visitors to join us!!

Every year, three positions become available for the Board Directors. If you are interested in running for a position, please submit your name and a brief letter of intent no later than September 23rd, in order to be on the October General Election ballot. In accordance with our Bylaws, you must be an Equity member to qualify for a position. Feel free to submit your letter in any payment box, by email to our administrator, or by regular mail.

John Wayne Sadler Event
Veterans Memorial Golf Course
Walla Walla, WA Sept 25
-26, 2021
See Pro Shop for details



Gary McLaughlin

What Is the Ruling?

On the putting green you replace your ball and lift the marker you used to mark the spot of the ball. Before you putt you rotate the ball slightly. You do not lift it or move it from its spot. Should you be penalized?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

September 2021



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			1	2	3	4
			Ladies Club	Men's Club	Fall Shotgun	Fall Shotgun
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Fall Shotgun	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club	Men's Club		
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
Big Timber 12:00 Shotgun	Green Clubhouse Closed	Aerification 13th & 14th	Ladies Club	Men's Club		PAHS Band Tournament Shotgun 0930
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
Men's Club 0830 Shotgun	Clubhouse Closed	Board Mtg Committees at 4 p.m. Board at 5 pm Members wel- come	Ladies Club	Men's Club		
26	27	28	29	30		
	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club	Men's Club		

Clubhouse Hours Sept 1—Sept 30, 2021

Monday Closed

Tuesday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 8:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 6:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 7:00 pm
Saturday 0630 am to 5:00 pm
Sunday 06:30 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Golf Professional Garrett Payton 360-457-6501 gpayton@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Event

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent _ Tory Clayton 360-457-6508